
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider Association of Clinical Scientists 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2023-24 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider Birmingham City University 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider British Psychological Society 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2023-24 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider Brunel University London 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2025-26 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider De Montfort University 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider London Ambulance Service NHS Trust 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2022-23 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider Manchester Metropolitan University 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider St George's, University of London 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2024-25 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider Tavistock and Portman NHS Foundation Trust 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2023-24 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider The National School of Healthcare Science 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2023-24 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider The SMAE Institute 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2023-24 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Bradford 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2025-26 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Derby 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of East Anglia 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Hertfordshire 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Huddersfield 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2024-25 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Nottingham 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Portsmouth 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Salford 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Stirling 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of Suffolk 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2025-26 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Education and Training Panel – paper approval route  
 
Performance review – next engagement with process   
 

Education provider University of the West of England, Bristol 

Date of decision 31 March 2023 

 
Panel: Helen Gough (Chair) 

Katie Thirlaway  
Penny Joyce  
 

 

   
   

 
Decision 

That the education provider and its programmes next engage with the 
performance review process along the timeframe stated below.  

Monitoring period  
 
2026-27 
 
 
Reasons  

 
The Panel agreed with the visitors’ recommended monitoring period, for the 
reasons noted through the report 

 

 
 

   
Signed:……………………………………………………………………….. Panel Chair 
                                 


